
 

 
 

 
 

August 9, 2019 
 
James Rockhill 
Berwick Electric Co. 
3450 N. Nevada Avenue #100 
Colorado Springs, Co 80907 
 
Re: Home Depot (Abilene Square) Minor amendment 
Case Number:  1992-6015-17 
 
Dear Mr. Rockhill: 
 
Thank you for your submission for the above named minor amendment.  Please see the associated site plan with 
comments on the plan. This shows you where each comment is located on the plan. Contact the reviewer if you 
have specific questions. We reviewed it and have the following comment:  

 
A. Life Safety William Polk 303-739-7371 wpolk@auroragov.org 

Sheet 1 
1. The minimum distance cannot be less than 5 feet from the structure.  Increase the distance from the 

structure.    
2. This sheet can be used for reference. However, the original site plan must reflect the changes. Please 

submit the original site plan with the requested revisions.   
3.  Please identify and label the impact protection that will be provided.   Example: enclosure or bollards 
4. Identify the distance from the generator to the property. 
5. This cover sheet should be sheet 1 of your submittal.   
6. Provide delta 23 identifying the diesel generator (plus specifics).   
7. Please identify the distances from nearby openings 
8. Cloud changes. Provide delta 23 identifying the diesel generator (plus specifics).   
9. If you have questions, please work with your case manager.  
10.This sheet showing the clouded generator should be included in your submittal.  Make to include any   

references that address requirements. 
 

B. Real Property Darren Akrie 303-739-7331 dakrie@auroragov.org 
1. Show and label any and all easements on the Site Plan 

 
Please resubmit your work with the requested changes.  Contact each person making the comments 
and cc me with any emails. You may email it directly to me at wbarrett@auroragov.org .  Should you 
have any questions you may contact me via email or by calling 303.739.7133  
 
Sincerely,  

 
W. David Barrett Sr. Planner II 

Planning and Development Services 

Planning Division 
15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Ste. 2300 
Aurora, Colorado 80012 
303.739.7250 
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